<<insert date>>
<<your name>>

<<your position>>

<<name of service>>

<<address line 1>>

<<address line 2>>

Dear NSW Department of Education,

Re: Case study on the negative effect of the NSW Government’s 
“free preschool” funding for 2021 on our long daycare service

Since the NSW Government’s announcement on 8 November 2020 to extend their “free preschool” funding for community and mobile preschools in response to COVID-19 for the year 2021, we are one of many long daycare services that have been negatively affected. 

Due to the NSW Government’s generosity and what appears to be an absence of any eligibility criteria on parents, our service has experienced a significant enough decline in attendances and enrolments as parents capitalise on effectively free childcare.
Being legally obliged to observe our parents’ privacy, I provide the following as examples, without identification, of the inherent unfairness of the NSW Government’s decision notwithstanding its good intentions with respect to the global pandemic:
CASE STUDY #1: <<Please ensure your service writes an example that occurred in your own service, for example….>> One of our parents chose to enrol her child into the neighbouring community preschool funding because it is free. This preschool has also changed its opening hours from 9 am to 3 pm to now 8.30 am to 3.30 pm. The combination of “free preschool” albeit for one year (2021) and the longer hours and the parent’s ability to work from home produce the perfect scenario for them at our expense. And this is despite both parents’ high income level (as estimated from their Child Care Subsidy percentage level).
CASE STUDY #2: <<Please ensure your service writes an example that occurred in your own service, for example….>> A parent chose to enrol their child into a community preschool funding for 2021 because it fitted better with their overseas recruited nanny.
CASE STUDY #3: Please feel free to write more case studies if you like.
I also provide the following table to illustrate to you the significant enough impact on our service:
	At our long daycare service
	2021 
(to date)
	2020
	2019

	Average number of 3 & 4 year old children enrolled per day
	999
	999
	999

	Number of 3 & 4 year old children who left and moved to community/mobile preschools
	888
	888
	888


To be eligible for the Commonwealth’s Child Care Subsidy (CCS), there exists clear criteria for every parent. However, with the NSW Government’s “free preschool” in its second year, it would appear that individual parents are not assessed by the respective community/mobile preschools.
Notwithstanding the NSW Government’s intentions, we believe NSW’s “free preschool” funding decision is in conflict with NSW’s competitive neutrality policy (https://www.ipart.nsw.gov.au/Home/About-IPART/Competitive-neutrality) where such government funding for community/mobile preschools enables them to compete with private services on an unequal footing.
Through the Australian Childcare Alliance (ACA) NSW, we look forward to hearing solutions from the NSW Government to rectify this issue.
And I thank you for your consideration of our service.
Yours sincerely,

<<your signature>>

<<Your name>

